
Jamestown Township Fire Board 
Unofficial Minutes from the December 20, 2021 

  
  
Meeting called to order at 5:45 PM 
  
Fire board members in attendance: Wendall Loew, Mike Rose, Jim Ondersma, Derek 
McCormick   
Absent with notice: Janet Oskin 
  
Fire department members present: Chief Duane Miedema, Jake DeRooy, Mark Vlasman, Jamie 
Blanch, Jason Vander Muelen, Chad Horn, and Jared Miller 
  
The unofficial minutes of the November 15, 2021 were read and approved. 
  
Chief’s report: 

• November 2021 calls were 44, with a total number of calls to date were 447. Compared 
to 2020 at 35 calls and a total of 379. 

• Fire fighter John Estabrook resigned from the fire department. 

• The fire department did an in depth presentation about purchasing the proposed  aerial 
truck. The presentation will go to the township board at their December 20, 2021 board 
meeting. 

• Items of interest on purchasing the Pierce Aerial truck   

• Build time would be 16 > 24 months 

• The money will come from the fire department equipment fund and a loan.  

• By ordering the truck before February 1, 2022, the department is saving $53,000. 
  
The next scheduled meeting will be held on January 17, 2022 
  
Meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM 
  
Submitted by Jim Ondersma 
 


